
INFORMATION FOR BALSHREE AWARDEES-2013 

 

 This is to inform that Award function for Bal Shree 2013 
is going to be held on 3rd February’2016. The awardees will be 
felicitated by Hon’ble Minister of HRD Smt. Smriti Zubin Irani. 
The Awardees of 2013 along with parents/one escort are 
requested to report at National Bal Bhavan by evening of 31st 
January’2016. All the awardees and parents can leave on 4th 
February’2016 (Morning). 

 Directors of respective Bal Bhavan are also invited for the 
award function and are requested to report on 2nd February’2016 
and can return on 4th February’2016. 

 Accommodation and Travel allowance by train (AC 3 tier) for 
awardees and parents will be provided by National Bal Bhavan. 
Awardees of North East and their parents will be paid Air fare 
(Indian Airlines/Air India) up to Kolkata and 3 Tier A/c. Train 
fare from Kolkata to Delhi and back. D.A. to awardees, parents 
and Directors will be paid as per NBB norms. 

 Directors will also be paid A/C 3 tier train fare as per 
entitlement (only in case of Govt. employees). Accommodation 
may be arranged by them and they will be reimbursed as per 
entitlement (in case of Govt. employees) and others would be 
reimbursed a maximum of Rs. 2000/- for lodging and local T.A. 
to a maximum of Rs. 500/- per day.  

 Director should confirm participation of Awardees children 
from their respective Bal Bhavan. Number of parents attending 
the function and participation of Directors themselves latest by 
16th January’2016 positively. Directors are requested to collect 
their invitation and I-Card from National Bal Bhavan (Programme 
Section) on 2nd February’2016.  

This is also to inform that many KVP forms are without the 
proof of ID’s of parents and awardee child please send 



scanned copies of proof of ID’s as soon as possible on 
infoprogsection@gmail.com in the next two days. 

 

Asha Bhattacharjee 

Incharge Balshree 
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